ORH TRUST CONSULTATION DOCUMENT  
Errors & Misleading Statements

Page 6 - “Working Group included GPs”  
There is no good evidence for this. The working group papers include names and posts of all participants but there is just a single reference to one GP in one of the papers only – no name given - and no GPs are listed in the acknowledgments)
Indeed, the Cherwell Vale GPs have come out strongly against the cuts, publicly stating that they are unsafe.
Page 9 - “withdrawal of training recognition for middle grade trainees”

There has never been such recognition – this displays ignorance of the department’s  history and working. Not surprising  -at the Public Consultation Meeting, the board proudly announced that their representatives has spent a full 3 days at the Horton conducting their review, before recommending the decimation of our services. We don’t think that’s a figure to be proud of.
Page 10 - “The current model of staffing the paediatric service out of hours is not working”  
This is in direct contradiction to the views of those working in it and the report of the Royal College visit (Sept 05)

Pages 9 and 10 - Number of children presenting at A & E out of hours
Page 9 says average 4 per night, page 10 says 3 per night. It may be pedantic, but this represents a 25% difference on successive pages which is not impressive, and also could lead to serious miscalculations in demand when compounded up over a year
Page 10 (The new) Childrens’ Day Centre would provide GPs with rapid access and diagnosis.

This is nothing new – it has always happened with the existing Childrens’ ward 

Page14 - Gynaecology first paragraph “nationally there is a trend towards consultants specialising in either obstetrics or gynaecology”.

Not much of a trend! The current Medical Directory lists 2 doing Obstetrics only, 35 doing Gynaecology only and 2678 doing both

Page 15 Average number of theatre operations per weekend

Figures for trauma are grossly underestimated. The report states that 17.2 operations per month take place at weekends, which translates as 4 per weekend. We are trying to get correct figures for last 3 months, but note that there were 8 emergency trauma operations on the weekend of 10/11 June alone. That’s a 50% underestimation of usage.
According to the report, there appear to be nearly as many emergency Eye operations as Trauma – highly unlikely as there are no ophthalmologists in Banbury at the weekend and emergencies go to the Eye Hospital. The majority of the weekend operations are “uncoded” so impossible to base any rational decisions on them. This whole table is very inaccurate.
Page 12 “In principle, it is also possible to increase activity by transferring 1,000 births from the Oxford Women’s Centre to the Horton.

In practice, this would prove very difficult to achieve, as it would require women from just north of Oxford, and from the city itself, choosing

to have their baby in Banbury”
Hang on a minute – so they can’t ask 1000 Oxford women to come here, resulting in two safe sustainable units; but they can force as many North Oxfordshire women to go to Oxford, decimating North Oxfordshire services in the process? 
